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Minutes 
 
WABO Executive Board Meeting – January 11, 2021 
 
1.  Call to Order 
 
The WABO Executive Board was called to order by President Kurt Aldworth at 10:05 a.m. 
via Zoom Conferencing. 
 
2. Roll Call  
 
The following officers were present:  
  Kurt Aldworth - President 
  Lee Kranz  - 1st Vice President   

Andy Higgins  - 2nd Vice President 
C. Ray Allshouse - Immediate Past President  
 

The following Directors were present:  
Brian Smith  - Certification & Registration 
Micah Chappell       - Technical Code Development 
Tim Woodard - Government Relations 
Angela Haupt           - Finance 
Todd Blevins  - Education 
Stacy Criswell - Outreach 
Ray Cockerham       - Emergency Management 
James Tumelson - Accreditation 
Tom Phillips  - Past President 
Trace Justice  - Past President  
Gary Schenk  - Past President 

 
The following management personnel were present: 
  Tara Jenkins  - Executive Director  
   
 
3. Consent Agenda 

Agenda Approval – January 11, 2021.  Approved unanimously. 
Minutes Approval – November 05, 2020.  Approved unanimously. 

   
4.  President Report.  Nothing to report.  
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5.  SBCC Code Delay -  
 

A discussion was held regarding the State Building Code Council’s emergency 
ruling to further extend the implementation date of the 2018 Washington Codes to 
July 1, 2021. 
 
MOTION:  It was moved and seconded to submit a petition to repeal to the 
Governor’s office to include Jon Sui’s submittal of the tsunami emergency 
ruling within 24 hours.  Petition letter to be approved via email.  Motion 
passed unanimously. 

 
 

6.  Other Business –  
  

Micah Chappell reported the TCD Committee is finalizing national code changes 
and ICC Committee Action Hearings will be virtual this year and encouraged the 
board to participate.  

 
 

  
 

Meeting adjourned at 10:55 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Executive Director prepared the proposed Minutes.  Written documents or reports referred to 
in the Minutes are on file in the association office. 


